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and Franz Neumann (Columbia University, New York). The research director
is 0. H. v. d. Gablentz. American political scientists who are interested in the
work of the Institut may secure further information regarding its activities by
writing to Professor Neumann or by addressing the Institut directly. The ad-
dress of the Institut is: Gelfertstrasse 11, Berlin-Dahlem.

The publication of the Revue d'Histoire Politique et Constitutionnelle is being
resumed in Paris, pursuant to a decision of the International Academy of Po-
litical Science and Constitutional History at its meeting at the Sorbonne in
1949. The Revue, the official organ of the Academy, was suspended in 1940
by the occupation authorities. Its editors are Julliot de la Morandiere, dean of
the Faculty of Law of the University of Paris, and Boris Mirkine-GuetzeVitch,
dean of the Faculty of Law and Political Science of the French University of
New York.

Pending possible arrangements for the publication of an international
political science review, UNESCO has agreed to reserve space in each issue of its
International Social Science Bulletin for contributions from members of the
International Political Science Association. The executive secretary of the Asso-
ciation has asked the undersigned to serve as editorial adviser for contributions
from American and Canadian political scientists.

In addition to news items of international interest, a limited number of orig-
inal articles will be considered for publication. Such articles, ranging in length
from 3,000 to 5,000 words, should be appropriate for an international audience.
Topics regarded as particularly suitable for this purpose include significant
developments in teaching technique, curricular organization, research method-
ology, general political theory, and the study of comparative political institu-
tions and behavior. A modest honorarium will be paid to authors of original
articles accepted for publication. The UNESCO Bulletin, now issued in separate
English and French editions, reaches several thousand social scientists through-
out the free world.

American political scientists desiring to submit contributions should send
them to the undersigned at the following address: Department of Government,
City College of New York, Convent Avenue and 139th Street, New York 31,
N. Y— WALTER R. SHARP.

APPOINTMENTS AND STAFF CHANGES

Orville Alexander has been named chairman of the department of govern-
ment at Southern Illinois University.

Andrew Anderson, a graduate in law at Cornell University, has been ap-
pointed as an instructor in the department of government and international
relations at the University of Connecticut.

W. K. Braun is an instructor in political science at the University of Cin-
cinnati for the academic year 1950-51.
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Burton R. Brazil has been appointed acting instructor in political science at
Stanford University.

Ralph J. Bunche has been appointed professor of government at Harvard
University, effective 1951.

Edgar C. Cale is on leave from the University of Pennsylvania for the aca-
demic year 1950-51 and is serving as director of public relations for the Phila-
delphia City Charter Commission.

Gwendolen M. Carter, associate professor of government at Smith College,
has been named chairman of the department of government at that institution.

J. Leo Cefkin is an instructor in the department of political science at Brook-
lyn College for the academic year 1950-51.

James Dalton, instructor in political science at the University of Cincinnati
during 1949-50, is studying at the University of the Philippines under a Ful-
bright grant.

Howard E. Dean, assistant professor of political science at the University of
Oregon, was recalled to active duty as an officer in the Army of the United
States, effective January 2, 1951.

Francis Downing has been appointed as an assistant professor of political
science at Brooklyn College.

Lawrence L. Durisch, chief of the Government Research Division, Ten-
nessee Valley Authority, was visiting professor in the department of political
science of the University of Illinois during the first semester of 1950-51.

Harold L. Enarson is on leave from Stanford University and is continuing
work which he began in the summer of 1950 as assistant to John R. Steelman,
presidential assistant.

Ludwig F. Freund, chairman of the department of political science of Roose-
velt College, is a guest professor of political science at the University of Er-
langen, Germany, for the second half of the winter semester of 1950-51 and
the summer semester of 1951.

Richard W. Gable is acting assistant professor of political science at Stanford
University during the absence of Professor Harold L. Enarson.

Clarence O. Gardner has retired from active service at the University of Cin-
cinnati, where he has been since 1914. He has been named professor emeritus of
political science.

Louis Gerson, formerly of the Yale Graduate School, has been appointed as
an instructor in the department of government and international relations of
the University of Connecticut.

Harold D. Gordon, recently a graduate student at Duke University, has been
appointed instructor in political science at Wheaton College.
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Alex Gottfried has been appointed to an assistant professorship at the Uni-
versity of Washington.

John H. Hallowell was advanced to a full professorship in political science
at Duke University in September, 1950.

Ferrel Heady has been appointed assistant director of the Institute of Public
Administration at the University of Michigan.

Richard H. Heindel, formerly with the Social Science Research Council as
executive associate, has been appointed deputy director of the UNESCO
Relations Staff, United States Department of State.

J. C. Heinlein has been advanced to the rank of associate professor of politi-
cal science at the University of Cincinnati.

Vincent Hogan has been advanced from a lecturership to an instructorship
at the University of Washington.

Harry Kan tor, formerly lecturer at the University of Calif ornia (Los Angeles),
has been appointed as an instructor in political science at Eastern Washington
College of Education, Cheney, Washington.

Kazuo Kawai, formerly editor of the Nippon Times, Tokyo, Japan, is visiting
professor of political science at Stanford University.

Willmoore Kendall is on leave from Yale University to serve with the Office
of Operations Research, Washington, D. C.

V. 0. Key, Jr., has been appointed professor of government at Harvard
University, effective 1951.

Samuel J. Konefsky is on sabbatical leave from Brooklyn College for the
academic year 1950-51 and is engaged in study as a Guggenheim fellow.

John W. Lederle has been promoted to a professorship and named director of
the Institute of Public Administration at the University of Michigan.

Karl Loewenstein of Amherst College spent most of the spring and summer of
1950 in Europe on a field investigation of European union. He also served dur-
ing the summer on a grant from the United States Department of State as a
consultant in governmental affairs to the United States high commissioner for
Germany.

S. Gale Lowrie has resumed his work at the University of Cincinnati after
spending a year in New Zealand and Honolulu under a Fulbright grant.

George E. McReynolds, head of the department of government and inter-
national relations at the University of Connecticut, has been named dean of
the College of Arts and Sciences at that University.

John H. Millett has been promoted to an assistant professorship at the
University of Rochester.
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B. Mirkine-GuetzeVitch resumed his duties as dean of the Faculty of Law
and Political Science of the French University of New York the past fall, after
having taught during the spring semester of 1950 at the National School of
Administration and at the Institute of Advanced International Studies of the
University of Paris.

Allan S. Nanes has resigned his position in the Division of Research for the
Near East and Africa of the United States Department of State to become an
instructor in political science at Hofstra College.

William F. Nowlin has been appointed head of a recently created department
of Government at Texas State University, Houston, Texas.

Alan Burr Overstreet, formerly of Wesleyan University (Connecticut),
is now an associate professor of government at Smith College.

Roy Pierce, formerly of Cornell University, has been appointed as an in-
structor in the department of government at Smith College.

Mary Reynolds has been appointed as an assistant professor of political sci-
ence at the University of Bridgeport.

Glenn Roderick, formerly a graduate student at Western Reserve University,
became an instructor in the department of government of the University of
Miami (Florida) at the beginning of the fall semester of 1950-51.

Joseph S. Roucek, chairman of the department of political science at the
University of Bridgeport, will be visiting professor at the University of British
Columbia, Vancouver, in the summer of 1951.

Dankwart A. Rustow has been appointed to an associate professorship in
the Division of Citizenship of Oglethorpe University.

Gustave Serino has been named director for an intern program in public ad-
ministration which was recently inaugurated by the department of government
of the University of Miami (Florida).

Graham H. Stuart, now on sabbatical leave from Stanford University, is in
Europe under a Fulbright grant.

Willis G. Swartz, professor and chairman of the department of government
at Southern Illinois University since 1930, has been named dean of the Gradu-
ate College of that institution.

Marvin Tableman, instructor at the University of Michigan, has been desig-
nated as project coordinator for the German Visitors Governmental Training
Project sponsored at the University of Michigan by the United States Depart-
ment of State.

Robert W. Tucker is acting assistant professor of political science at Stan-
ford University during the absence of Professor Graham H. Stuart,
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Erwin Van Allen has been promoted to the rank of associate professor of
political science at Bradley University.

E. V. Walter, recently a graduate student at the University of Minnesota,
became an instructor in the department of government of the University of
Miami (Florida) at the beginning of the second summer session of 1950.

Robert E. Ward has been promoted to an assistant professorship at the
University of Michigan.

Glenn G. Wiltsey, chairman of the department of government of the Uni-
versity of Rochester, has been promoted to a full professorship at that institu-
tion.

Daniel Wit, formerly instructor of political science at Ohio State University,
has joined the political science staff of the University of Cincinnati as assistant
professor.

Paul Yloisaker is on leave from Swarthmore College for the second semester
of 1950-51 and the first semester of 1951-52 for study in England under a Ful-
bright scholarship.

William H. Young has resumed full-time teaching at the University of Wis-
consin after an extended leave during which he served as assistant to the gover-
nor of Wisconsin.

IN MEMORIAM

Irby Roland Hudson, long a member of the political science staff at Vander-
bilt University, died on December 2, 1949. Although a veteran of World War
I, and one-time editorial writer for the Nashville Tennessean, he spent more
than half of his life as student and teacher at Vanderbilt. For approximately a
quarter of a century he also served as faculty adviser to the Vanderbilt Student
Union. He was one of the founders of the Southern Political Science Association,
and served this Association as president in 1930. His death occurred after a
lingering illness which was endured with a hope to live until he reached sixty-
six years of age, a hope that was gratified to the exact day.

John Calyer Ranney, associate professor of government at Smith College,
died in London, England, on January 5, 1950, at the age of thirty-four. At the
time of his death he was a Guggenheim fellow, and had gone to England to
engage in a study of British political parties. The co-author of The Major
Foreign Powers, published in 1949, he had been a member of the faculty of Smith
College for six and a half years, having been appointed assistant professor in
1943. He was active as a member of numerous faculty committees, and was
acting head of the department of government during the academic year 1946-
47. A memorial fund is being collected at Smith College in his honor.

Earl Willis Crecraft, professor of political science at Kent State University,
died on March 30, 1950, at the age of sixty-four. He had served on the faculties
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